

Minutes – Officers & Trustee MCSA Meeting 06/16/25

PRESENT

Officers

Scott McClure, President
~~Dan Adams, Vice President~~
Michelle Weber Treasurer
Sandy Smart, Secretary

Trustees

~~Ben Brown~~, Aaron Bruns, ~~Mike Caudill~~, Mike Lehman, Mark Linn, Annette McClure,
Bob Meihls, Matt Walker, Chris Weaver, Nathan Wenning

Members Present – Gene Smart, Kevin Weber, Tom Cole

President Scott McClure called the meeting to order.

Minutes Report

Minutes from the May 19, 2025 meeting were approved by acclimation.

Financials Report

Report on financials were sent to trustees earlier via email.

May income was	\$ 9,003.76
May expenses were	\$ 4,786.16
May net income was	- \$ 4,217.60
Balance in checkbook is	\$ 7,759.12 as of June 14, 2025

Michelle pointed out that the General Funds report shows an entry of \$5,272.93 which came from the CD that came due. There was also an entry for Kogge Plumbing for \$4,791.73, which was higher than expected. As Nathan explained they ran into problems replacing the water line.

Michelle also distributed a report showing monthly operating expenses by month and yearly expenses.

Financials were accepted by acclimation.

Membership Report

Annette pointed out the new format of the membership report created for her by Dan.

Annette McClure reported that we have 459 active paid members, 20 Life memberships, 35 worker memberships, and 9 Honorary memberships, which totals 561 members actively supporting our club. Included in active paid membership are 21 Spousal memberships.

NEW APPLICATIONS:

Lee Werts ~ Ref: Mike Lehman & Scott Piersdorf

Employed ~ Not Listed.

Lee is joining as an honorary member because of him helping on Wednesdays.

SPOUSAL MEMBERSHIP:

None

Annette McClure made motion to accept membership report

Bob Meihls seconded the motion.

Motion passed.

Presidents report

Scott started by saying that all trustees and officers have been set up with club gmail accounts

He then said that several members have reported evidence of 4 wheelers driving on the grounds. Dan has put up trail cameras to try and catch them.

He said Mike Lehman has someone interested in purchasing the 2 old traps we have.

Aaron Bruns said according to the internet the traps should be worth between \$750.00 and \$1,000.00.

Nathan agreed we should try to sell them.

Chris Weaver made motion to try to make a deal to sell them both for \$1,000.00

Aaron Bruns seconded the motion

Motion passed

Scott then said we could use some younger help with the building log work, especially the low stuff and the high stuff.

Scott thanked Mark Linn and Tom Cole for planting the grass on trap and skeet field.

He also said that Bob Severt has been helping with the staining and he power washes the porch before rentals.

Scott then brought up his concern about all the poisonous hemlock we have growing. He asked if we should send notices out to members or put up warning signs. After discussion, the consensus was to put up warning signs.

Scott said he has taken one of the old gun racks and cut it down and restained it. He will try to get another one done.

Dan told Scott that the guy came to check the fireplace. He said it is in good condition, but it needs a rain cap.

Scott finished by saying that Will Gingrich mom would like to use the grounds for an all day fun day for the public in September or October. She would have the ODNR, the tree commission, the agricultural dept and others to make presentations. There would be games and fun stuff for the kids. She hopes to give everyone a tree to take home.

Nathan said it sounded like a good idea. She would need to sign the rental agreement. It was decided to tell her she could go ahead and hold the event on site.

Mike Lehman

Mike said he has really been busy with Skeet on Wednesday nights.

Mark Linn

Mark said that Frank Goeffney has repaired the old John Deere Mower. He put about \$450.00 of parts on it. The mower is probably worth around \$2,500.00. He questioned if we should keep it or sell it. He is leaning towards keeping it.

Nathan agreed, saying we should keep it until the wheels fall off. Aaron said it is always good to have a spare mower when needed.

Scott said we would keep it then.

Mark then said that he sold the 5 ft mower for \$1,100.00 and the 3 point disc for \$300.00. He hopes to sell the red mower for \$400.00 and the 3 point blade for a "couple hundred"

Mark said that he and Tom have replaced about 40 ft. of tile because of suck holes in the fields.

He then questioned if camping was permitted everywhere on the grounds. He was told that camping is only permitted in the camping areas, and they need reservations.

Aaron Bruns

Aaron said Mike should try to sell the equipment on line if he has trouble selling them.

Aaron then said that he had talked to Dan about the club having a booth at the fair, the week of Aug. 7 to 14. They talked about getting a program printed, magnets with date of events for the club (youthfest, shoots, annual meeting, etc.) Maybe run a raffle. We could make the literature and magnets available even when booth isn't manned. Dan said he would be there as much as he can.

Scott said it was a good idea.

There was no other business

Chris Weaver made motion to adjourn

Bob Meihls seconded the motion.

Motion passed.

Next regular meeting to be held on Monday, July 21, 2025.

7:00 pm – 9:00 pm

ssmart